
From: Sarah Rogers - Licensing  
Sent: 09 December 2020 14:11 
To: David Underhill   
Subject: RE: The Ducking Stool, Ducking Stool Lane, Christchurch BH23 1DS 
 
Dear Mr Underhill 
 
Thank you for your response.  I shall ensure that it is forwarded to the Members of the Licensing 
Sub-Committee who will be considering this application on Monday. 
 
Kind regards 
Sarah 
 

Sarah Rogers 

Senior Licensing Officer 

Communities 

sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk 

bcpcouncil.gov.uk 

Currently working remotely: please email me in the first instance. 
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From: David Underhill   
Sent: 08 December 2020 12:58 
To: Sarah Rogers - Licensing <sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: The Ducking Stool, Ducking Stool Lane, Christchurch BH23 1DS 
Importance: High 
 
Good afternoon Sarah  
 
Thank you for setting out the basis for consideration of a licence application. 
 
I welcome the cafe being given a new lease of life and as a neighbour have every intention of 
becoming a regular patron.  Also I do not object to the serving of alcoholic drinks provided the 
licencing hours are kept to an absolute minimum (eg 2 to 5pm each day) 
 
During any day of the year, the ducking stool attracts an extremely surprising number of visitors and 
it is also a honey trap for groups of teenagers and young adults.  Unfortunately, not all are well 
behaved or respectful of the locality, so adding the ingredient of alcohol is bound to increase public 
nuisance and the risk of crime and disorder. 
 
Kind regards 
 
David Underhill 
 

 

mailto:sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk
http://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/
https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/About-BCP-Council/Privacy/Privacy.aspx
https://bournemouth.us19.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=a8a5b42a486fe4c6b83f98b58&id=7aff1ef782
mailto:sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk


On 8 Dec 2020, at 09:23, Sarah Rogers - Licensing <sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk> wrote: 
 
Dear Mr Underhill 
  
Thank you for your email regarding the licensing application for The Ducking Stool. 
  
Unfortunately, it does not contain any detail to support your assertion that as a quiet residential 
street the activity proposed is inappropriate. 
  
The Licensing Act 2003 revolves around four licensing objectives which are the basis for 
consideration of a licence application – the prevention of crime and disorder, prevention of public 
nuisance, public safety and the protection of children from harm.  When making a representation 
against an application it is necessary to provide a clear focus on these. 
  
A hearing is scheduled for 10:00am on Monday 14th December 2020 as there have been other 
representations made.  Your email was received within the consultation period but in order for me 
to accept it as relevant, and include it for consideration in the hearing, further information must be 
provided.  
  
I look forward to hearing from you.   
  
Kind regards 
Sarah 
  
  

Sarah Rogers 
Senior Licensing Officer 
Communities 
sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk 
bcpcouncil.gov.uk 
Currently working remotely: please email me in the first instance. 
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From: David Underhill   
Sent: 04 December 2020 20:18 
To: Licensing Com <licensing@bcpcouncil.gov.uk> 
Subject: The Ducking Stool, Ducking Stool Lane, Christchurch BH23 1DS 
  
Dear Sirs  
  
As a neighbour I object to the proposal for the retail sale of alcohol at the above premises.  This is a 
quiet residential street, inappropriate for such activity. 
  
Regards 
David Underhill 
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